Republic of the Philippines
ent of Education
"REGION XI
Schools Division of Digos City
Corner Lopez Jaena and Roxas Sts., Digos City

Office of the Schools Division Tel. No. (082) 553-8375; 553-8376; 553-8396
Superintendent Fax No. (082) 553-8396

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No._ B2 s.2016

TO : PUBLIC SCHOOLS DISTRICT SUPERVISORS-FOCAL PERSON AND
SCHOOL PRINCIPALS CONCERNED

AL FERNANDEZ
Dawis Elementary School

NOURWENA B. APADAN
Aplaya Elem. School

GIME DE MESA, JR.
San Miguel Elementary School

FIGEL FLORINO
Kapatagan National High School

RUEL A. SISMAR
Ramon Magsaysay Central Elem. School

A

P )
FROM : DEE D. SILVA, DPA, CESO }g}r

Schools Division Superintendent % *
SUBJECT : “Retrieval of Laptops from the Abot Alam Literacy Facilitators”

DATE : March 13, 2017

In reference to the hereto attached DepED Memorandum dated June 24, 2016, re;”
Turnover of Abot-Alam to the Bureau of Learning Delivery”, you are hereby directed to return
the issued computer laptops to the Office of the Division Supply Officer, Schools Division of
Digos City effective immediately.

JBREG Sl . -

For proper guidance and compliance.
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MEMORANDUM
To . All Regional Directors
All Schools Division Superintendents
All Others Concerned
Date : June 24, 2016
Subject :  Turnover of Abot-Alam to the Bureau of Learning Delivery

This is to inform you that beginning July 1, 2016, the Abot-Alam program will be
transferred from the Office of the Undersecretary for Partnerships and External
Linkages (OUPEL) to the Bureau of Learning Delivery (BLD), specifically under the
Student Inclusion Division (SID). This move is part of the transition to the new
Administration as well as the integration and mainstreaming of Abot-Alam into the
* regular Alternative Learning System (ALS).

The implementation of Abot-Alam, including the downloading of funds to the Regional
and Division Offices, will continue until end of 2016 using the 2015 continuing funds.
All out-of-school youth who will be mapped but could no longer be served by Abot-
Alam Literacy Volunteers shall be endorsed to regular ALS implementers to ensure that
they can still be served even beyond the funding support of Abot-Alam.

The curtent members of the Abot-Alam Secretariat will end their contracts of service on
June 30, 2016. Beginning July 1, the Abot-Alam focal person will be Mr. Roderick
Corpuz.’ He may be reached at abotalam.deped@gmail.com or (632) 634-2924.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for your support to Abot-Alam

in reaching out to our 0SYs and ensuring that they are provided the appropriate
program interventions.

Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

Thank you.

10 A. DERIJ!TD

Undersecretary




